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Notice to Health Insurance Issuers of Individual and Group Plans 
 
The Connecticut Insurance Department (CID), at the request of The Centers for Medicare 
& Medicaid Services (CMS), is providing this Notice as guidance to confirm that all Health 
Insurance Issuers are in compliance with direct enforcement by CMS. 
 
CMS is responsible for enforcing provisions of title XXVII of the Public Health Service 
Act (PHS Act), as amended or extended by the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act 
(ACA) and the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021 (CAA), among other laws, with 
respect to health insurance issuers in the individual and group markets when a state, such 
as Connecticut, does not have authority to enforce one or more of the applicable provisions 
of that title, or when CMS determines that a state or territory is not  
substantially enforcing one or more of the applicable provisions of that title. 
   
The FAQs issued by CMS with respect to form filing instructions for System for Electronic 
Rates and Form Filing (SERFF) may be found at the following address:  
https://regtap.cms.gov/reg_librarye.php?i=4447 
 
Any questions on form filing that is not addressed within the FAQs should be directed to 
CMS directly, however you may email CID at LHCompliance@ct.gov  for assistance in 
reaching CMS if needed. 
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